November 6, 2017

Dear Members of the House Judiciary Committee:

We, the undersigned 43 civil liberties, civil rights, and transparency organizations, urge you to
support the “shut the backdoor” amendment, offered by Reps. Ted Poe (R-TX) and Zoe Lofgren
(D-CA), to help close the “backdoor search loophole” when the House Judiciary Committee
holds a markup for the USA Liberty Act, set for Wednesday.

The USA Liberty Act reauthorizes Section 702 of the FISA Amendments Act, which allows
collection of foreign intelligence information but sweeps in U.S. person communications. The
government uses the loophole to search its massive databases—without first obtaining a
court-issued warrant based on probable cause—for information about U.S. persons and
persons inside the United States. As Sen. Feinstein recently noted, these searches violate the
Constitution and undermine Americans’ right to privacy.
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